Three Selectmen and Secretary present.

Building permits were issued to Lawrence Paro for a summer camp and to James Henderson for a swimming pool.

Sandra Gallup came in to discuss hiring CETA help to work from

June 29 thru August 30 for work at the tennis court and perhaps on the

town grounds or roads. She also would like two workers for the Recreation

Commission help on the playground program. Her daughter, who is a college

student, stands to earn four credits as a worker on this program provided

she is paid by the town and works under Workers' Compensation. The

Selectmen will look further into this matter.

Roland Therrien returned with his land problem to see if the Selectmen would resolve this once and for all. Due to the complexity of the deed, it was suggested the Selectmen present the case to town counsel.

Wilfred Klardie came in regarding the amount of acreage he owns. It was decided that he will try to come back to the Selectmen with an exact amount of acreage and the Selectmen will then decide whether a refund is in order.

The surveyor working on the Virginia Parsons lot brought in his map which differs from the town map and asked for the Selectmen's idea on how to judge which is correct. The matter will be examined.

Jay Marden complained about the condition of the cables on Gregg Mill bridge. The Selectmen have a schedule for bridge repair and this will be included.

Dr. Brooks came in to further discuss the problem with PCB's contained in oil p spread on town roads. A letter was received by the Selectmen from the Water Pollution Board advising them that ist is now felt the amount of PCB's was not dangerous. But they recommended using Calcium

Chloride for the oiling of the roads. Dr. Brooks was dissatisfied with the